
 
November 21, 2022 

 

Dear Neighbors: 

I hope you are enjoying the Thanksgiving Holiday. I am pleased to advise that this month’s meeting will be 
held on Tuesday, November 29, 2022, at 7:00 p.m. at Village Hall.  As always, we welcome your 
attendance and participation. 

In addition to our usual business, we have a public hearing scheduled on a proposed local law, related 
to exterior construction work performed on Saturdays. Our code currently prohibits work on Sundays 
and numerous residents have requested that the Board consider expanding the limitation to include 
Saturdays in order to preserve the peaceful enjoyment of our community on weekends. In response, the 
Board voted at our recent meeting to schedule the hearing for the proposed limitation on construction work 
performed on the exterior of homes on Saturdays…. interior work that does not create noise will still be 
permitted. Surrounding Villages have previously implemented similar laws which provide limitations on the 
ability to perform construction work on Saturdays.  Comments regarding the proposed law can be submitted 
in writing to the Village prior to the meeting or made at the meeting. 

As a reminder, if you plan to be out of town for the holidays or over the winter season, you might consider 
making sure your home appears occupied while you’re away.  As in the past, we suggest notifying Village 
Hall of the dates of your absence and we will be happy to complete a vacant premise form on your 
behalf.  This form is recorded with the NCPD 4th Precinct and our own Village Security force and will assist 
in patrolling the neighborhood.  This information is kept strictly confidential.  Furthermore, we request your 
help in proactively securing our community by locking your car doors, using your alarm, and keeping your 
property well illuminated. 

At our last meeting it was suggested that we periodically provide residents with certain reminders of Village 
protocols. Below are a few things we would like to remind you as the winter months are approaching: 

• If you are planning on any construction or updating your home, please check with the Building 
Department if a permit is required.  

• After a snowstorm, please refrain from having the snow pushed back onto the Village roads. 
• If you see a streetlight out, kindly report it to Village Hall during regular business hours at 516-295-

1400.  
• Please note that the Village has a website that is very useful when seeking information about 

permits, important numbers, agendas, local laws etc. You can find this at Woodsburghny.com  

As always, we encourage residents to make any suggestions you might like our Board to consider in 
maintaining our Village as a great place to live. 

Best regards, 

 

 

Jake Harman 
Mayor 


